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Headteacher: Mrs K M Ward
  Friday 13th September 2019
Dear Parents and Children,

The children have settled really well into Year One and we have been working hard and having lots of fun!
This half term our topic is Penguins, Possums and Pigs. The children will learn about different animals, their features and where they live. In Science we will be focusing on researching animals around the world in various climates and recording what we find, creating our own animals and looking at animals in their habitats. We hope the children will enjoy using lots of different resources and media within their Geography work to spark their curiosity and fascination about the world; locating interesting countries with hot and cold climates. The children will also be exploring various Art and Design techniques to experiment with their mark-making using physical features of the world as inspiration. 
In Literacy we are focusing on Stories from the same Author, Non-Fiction texts and Poems with a theme. Our key Author for this half term will be Oliver Jeffers so if you have any books at home by Oliver Jeffers, please do engage your child in reading them. Maths will focus on number and place value and our Maths curriculum includes lots of problem solving and exploring reasoning. 
RE will see us learning about Harvest and Creation, discussing how countries and different faiths across the world celebrate the Harvest Festival and trying different foods and fruits. If you could send your son/daughter into school with different food labels or packaging, this would be greatly appreciated and help us to build a picture of the food eaten in different countries. We will then move onto how God created the World and how we can look after God’s creation. 
Our P.E lessons take place on a Tuesday and Thursday each week so please ensure that your child has their full P.E kit in school at all times. May I also remind you that earrings are not allowed to be worn in school due to health and safety.
Homework will focus on Reading, Phonics and Maths and some homework will be set weekly. Phonics will be in the form of a homework exercise book and this will always be sent on a Friday and due back on the following Wednesday. This is to enable you to support your child with their phonics in preparation for the Year One phonics screening which takes place in June 2020. Maths homework will mainly be set using our Mathletics website and each child’s username and password will be stuck into your child’s homework record. Details of logging onto this website will be given in the Meet the Teacher evening on the 16th September. 

Reading will be part of homework every week. It is vital the children continue to read to you for a short period each evening. We enjoy reading your comments in the reading diary. All Year One children will also read at least twice a week, to an adult, in school. Once during guided reading, using a previously unseen text and once sharing their reading book and responding to questions about it. Reading is monitored in school and a range of other opportunities for reading will be provided through the Literacy curriculum. 

If you have any questions or concerns, either jot a note in your Son/Daughter’s homework diary or book an appointment to see us after school. Our surgery evening is each Wednesday from 3.30pm-4pm. 
I am looking forward to meeting you at the Meet the Teacher evening. 
H. Coupe
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